
 

 

 

 

AT A COUNTY COMMISSION HELD FOR PENDLETON COUNTY, WEST VIRGINIA, AT 

THE COURTHOUSE, ON TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 20, 2024 AT 9:00 A.M. 

 

 

COMMISSIONERS PRESENT:  CARL HEVENER, ROGER DAHMER AND JIMMIE 

BENNETT 

 

OTHERS PRESENT: ELISE WHITE, COUNTY CLERK; KAREN PITSENBARGER, 

COUNTY ADMINISTRATOR; RICK GILLESPIE, EMERGENCY SERVICES 

COORDINATOR; APRIL MALLOW, PROSECUTING ATTORNEY; LAURA BROWN, 

SRREDA DIRECTOR; STEPHEN SMOOT, THE PENDLETON TIMES; BROOKE HOTT; 

KEELY SMITH; TINA EYE; MIKE ALT; OMNI ASSOCIATES 

 

 

Commissioner Dahmer led those present in prayer.  Commissioner Hevener called the meeting to 

order. 

 

 

This being a day set for the Commission to meet as Board of Review and Equalization of 

Pendleton County, for the purpose of reviewing and equalizing the assessment of said Pendleton 

County as returned by the Assessor thereof, the Commission met as such. 

 

No appointments being scheduled for this date before the board, it was adjourned sine die on 

motion of Commissioner Dahmer. 

 

 

Minutes of the February 6, 2024 meeting of the County Commission and February 12 and 15, 2024 

Board of Review, on motion of Commissioner Dahmer, were unanimously approved. 

 

 

Maintenance:        

 

No major issues.   

 

 

Library presentation was rescheduled for March 5, 2024. 

 

 

On motion of Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, they approved the Pendleton County Health 

Department ruling that all lots consisting of 5 acres or less are required to have a perk test before being 

sold. 

 

 

Rick Gillespie, Emergency Services Coordinator, informed the Commission that they would begin 

interviewing 911 dispatcher applicants next week.  He also stated that he had an estimate for the 

purchase of a new recording system at the 911 Center in the amount of $50,834.  On motion of 

Commissioner Dahmer, vote unanimous, the Commission approved to purchase the new system using 

funds from the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA). 

 

A road name approval for Biby Lane at the Seneca Rocks Tower Road was made by Commissioner 

Bennett, vote unanimous. 

 

Mr. Gillespie and Commissioners Hevener and Dahmer attended the National Radio Quiet Zone 

(NRQZ) meetings to discuss the study of the quiet zone area.  The study is expected to be completed in 

2025. 

 

 

Mike Alt and Tina Eye thanked the Commission for their assistance with the incentive program for 

first responders.  They indicated that there has been a better response time and more people being 

involved.  All four squads now have a roster. 



Laura Brown, SRRDA Director, announced that Spruce Knob Seneca Rocks Telephone (SKSRT) had 

been awarded three LEAD 3 broadband grants.  Two of the grants are in Pendleton County – one in the 

Brandywine area and the other in the Upper Tract area.  The County match for these two grants is 

$75,000.  The match will come from the American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds. 

 

 

Keely Smith introduced herself as the new Recreational Director for the Franklin Board of Parks.  She 

thanked the Commission for their continued support. 

 

 

The January 2024 monthly financial statement from the Sheriff’s Department was reviewed. 

 

 

January 2024 employee timesheets were reviewed by the Commission. 

 

 

The following appointments of administrators, executors, etc., done by the clerk in vacation of the 

Commission, were this day presented to the Commission, approved on motion of Commissioner  

Bennett, and unanimously confirmed. 

 

 

 



The following settlements of accounts were this day presented to the Commission and approved on 

motion of Commissioner Bennett, and unanimously confirmed: 

 

 

William Robert Nelson, Administrator cta dbn of the Estate of William Conley Raines, deceased; 

Waiver of Final Settlement 

 

 

Robert Edwin Fisher, Administrator cta of the Estate of Robert J. Fisher, Jr., deceased; Waiver of 

Final Settlement 

 

 

Lee Roy Evick, Jr., Executor of the Estate of Lee Roy Evick, deceased; Waiver of Final Settlement 

 

 

There were no exonerations. 

 

 

ORDERED THAT THE FOLLOWING ALLOWANCES BE MADE PAYABLE OUT OF: 

 

 

GENERAL COUNTY FUND:  Check Nos. 34613 – 34633  $43,977.42 

       

COAL SEVERANCE FUND:  Check Nos. 200217 - 200219  $262.34 

 

MAGISTRATE COURT FUND:  Check No. 300214    $24.00 

 

911 FUND:     Check Nos. 4142 – 4148  $120,556.85 

 

CLINTON HEDRICK CB FUND:  Check Nos. 1146 - 1148  $141.91 

 

PENDLETON COUNTY CB FUND: Check No. 1242   $254.97 

 

 

 

Omni Associates gave their presentation on the updated plans for the Annex.  They reviewed the 

changes made by the Supreme Court and the furniture, paint and flooring recommendations.  They are 

now ready to finalize the plans.  They should have a better estimate of the total cost within the next 

two weeks.  Once everything has been finalized, they will be ready to publish the request for bids. 

 

 

The County Commissioners worked on the budget for the fiscal year ending June 30, 2025.  Elected 

Officials presented and discussed their budget requests with the Commission.  The Commission 

reviewed and discussed budgets for other departments. 

 

 

 

 

ORDERED THAT COMMISSION DO ADJOURN ON MOTION OF COMMISSIONER BENNETT, 

VOTE UNANIMOUS, UNTIL TUESDAY, MARCH 5, 2024. 

 

 

 

 _______________________________ 

                                                                             President 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 
 



 

 
 



 


